Rev Gary's May 2019 Message

What a wonderful world! 
Go on - hum to yourself that great classic from Louis Armstrong as you read my letter this month.  Google it or ask Alexa to play it.  Put it on a CD or MP3 player.  When you have done it - then please carry on reading…..

What a Wonderful World indeed.  With so much good things to be thankful for, why do we create such difficulties for ourselves?  Across Guarlford, Newland and parts of Powick, litter picks were organised last month and bag upon bag of waste collected -  from the sides of the roads and verges.  Heavy Duty sacks and help from the Council cleared the Powick Church yard from bag after bag of dog poo, too.  Warning notices from our Parish Council threaten all sorts if dog owners don’t do the decent thing.  Why do we do it? Why do we have to abuse this beautiful creation and wonderful world?
That’s a very sobering question isn’t it, and one I find myself asking over and over again. We live on a truly amazing and beautiful planet. There is beauty all around us every single day, from the pattern of clouds in the sky, to the sight of spring flowers blooming all around the village. Even in the vicar’s lawn, strangely. 
Just this week, someone in the village has been socialising their new dachshund puppy by carrying it around the village. Even this little bundle of black fur proclaims loud and clear – what a wonderful world it is! And yet, when we listen to the radio, read the paper or watch the news, we see again and again, stories of abuse, violence, war and devastation, affecting humanity and the wider world. 
We feel overwhelmed and despair at the immensity of suffering.  Think of the war in Yemen (a conflict has been relegated to the far outposts of internet news pages because of the “B word”)  - unless, peace comes, unless they have the opportunity to rebuild shattered lives and homes, how can these children ever grow to learn and see for themselves that it is a wonderful world? 
Because despite everything that has gone and still goes wrong, it is a wonderful world. Even in the most desolate of situations like that in Yemen (other conflict zones are available…), the sun rises and sets in splendour, new life is born in the midst of death and loss, people keep on loving one another, being there for one another, helping one another when there is very little in reserve. Even in the midst of such despair, there is still hope to be glimpsed, goodness still wins out over death and destruction. 
For many of you, Easter is a past event now. Holidays over. Eggs well gone -  cardboard boxes, I hope,  in the MHDC green bins. For the Church, the season of Easter continues until 30th May.  Easter is the season which declares loud and clear that death and destruction may seem all-prevailing and victorious but, because Christ is risen, they do not have the final say. It is life and hope and goodness that have the final and ultimate say. 
May we all cultivate a sense of awe in our lives at this wonderful world we live in and the wonderful God behind it. And may we pray that the world becomes the better place it needs to be.   Rev Gary
